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Welcome back!

Working Together for a Successful Future

Dear families,
It has been wonderful welcoming the children back to
Queensgate this week.  I hope you have all had a great summer,
and apart from the last week enjoyed the glorious weather we
had!
There is lots of news to inform you of so if you are a regular
reader of the newsletter - thank you, and please ask other
parents to have a read as it really helps that everyone gets the
same message.
During our INSET training days I talked to the staff about the
main school drivers for the year - there are two broad headings,
which are:

to increase outcomes in all National external measures - A
Good Level of Development (GLD) in Reception, Year 1
Phonics Screen, Year 2 Phonics retake, Multiplication Tables
Check in Year 4 and of course SATs in Year 6.  We had great
results across the board last year and this year but we want
to stay above National averages and increase children
working at Greater Depth.
Improve behaviour - you can read more on this on the next
page
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I have spoken to the children yesterday in assembly about our new behaviour visions.
These are under the headings of:
Collaboration, Compassion, Courage, Creativity and Curiosity.

Lots of behaviours that are on the school code will fall under these main headings.
Dojo will be changed to have these categories too so everyone will be earning points
towards them.  I am hoping that children remember these five areas and did well after
the assembly.  Please do ask them about these words, what they mean and to give any
examples.
The children will receive more positive praise, more good news cards and more Dojo
points when they match a vision word.  They will no longer receive a Queensgate
‘goody’ as these were losing value with the children and cost quite a lot of money.
When they reach 100 Dojo’s (hopefully at the end of the Autumn term) they will receive
a bronze badge to wear on their school uniform, at 200 Dojos - a silver badge and at
300 Dojos a gold badge plus a book.  The children seemed quite excited and motivated
in assembly about this.
To help with this we have relocated the Nest (which is to revert back to it’s old name of
The Den) to one of the mobile classrooms.  Mrs Bradbury, Mrs Hill and Miss Lovett will
be in the Den in the mornings and will sweep up those children that have entered the
wrong zone, take them to the Den with work, get them back to the green zone, help
with their work and then transition back to the class at the next appropriate point.
This means that they don’t miss out on learning, and the other children in the class
don’t get disturbed.  It is very much a work in progress but the first few days have
shown the possibilities of it.  
ELSA support will be offered by Miss Lovett in the afternoons.  I have a good feeling
about this year.
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Timings of the Day

I know you have received lots of messages in Compass about the new timings in the
morning.  Even though we extended the day by 10 minutes in the afternoon we still
weren’t quite hitting the statutory amount.  By ensuring that the register is taken
earlier this now makes us compliant.
As a reminder - gates open at 8.30am, doors open at 8.40am and doors/gates close at
8.50am.  I appreciate that this doesn’t help the situation when it is busy on the roads
but getting them through the door at 8.40am is the goal.
As some of you have noticed, Year 5 and 6 now congregate on the Key Stage 2
playground in the morning - this gives them more space to wait in, plus frees up the
walkway to the back of the school from that side.  So far it has worked well.
You may have noticed a red and white chain across the top of the steps leading to the
car park.  This has been put there as a measure to stop children and parents from
using these steps and walking through the car park.  Our support staff leave at 3pm so
there are always cars coming and going at this time, all children and their adults
should walk past the main entrance and down the main path to Beatrice Avenue, please
DO NOT walk across the car park.  Thank you.

Uniform
Thank you for supporting our uniform policy, the children all looked so smart this
week.  Please do name jumpers and coats as we always have lots left after a break
especially when the weather is nice and we are on the field.  Although uniform is
important I am always willing to acknowledge that it is expensive and, from time to
time, shoes may be different as you await an opportunity to purchase new ones.  If this
is the case please try and send them in with non colourful trainers as they really do
stick out!
As I made it known before we broke up, Out & About children should now wear their
PE kits rather than ‘normal clothes’.  We have made this decision for many reasons
including, safeguarding (easier to spot a child in uniform), some clothes were totally
inappropriate for Out & About sessions and means that children do not stand out in
the classes when waiting to go or returning from their experience.  Thank you for your
support in this matter.
In regards to the PE kit itself, it has been brought to my attention that navy shorts for
girls are very difficult to come by (unless quite baggy football style ones), I am
therefore saying that navy or black shorts can be worn and the same for jogging
bottoms (preferably non branded).  I am happy for girls to wear cycling style shorts
but the leg length must be close to the knee and not these popular very short style
ones.

Staffing
The Governors are busy recruiting a new Head Teacher.  The closing date is next
Tuesday (9  September) and interviews will be carried out on 16  and/or 17
September.  If successful then we expect the new head to be in post by January.  I will
keep you informed about this as I know more.  I am committed to continuing as Acting
Head until a suitable candidate is found.  Once again I thank you all for your support.

th th th

Mrs Saddington is unfortunately poorly and has been signed off for next week, so we
will be welcoming a familiar face back to Queensgate - Miss Mawudoku!  She will work
with Mrs Norsworthy in 5TS.



"We are no longer supplying Tapnell Farm with our shredding for use as bedding for
their animals; this is due to the difficulties in getting it to them. So, we would like to
offer out large bags of shredding to families for £1 a bag. The shredding can be used for
your small animals e.g. hamsters, guinea pigs, rabbits and is cheaper than buying straw.
If you would like a bag, please let the office know and they will add your name to the
list, contacting you when a bag can be collected. This is another Eco-initiative to help
the environment. We hope you can support it. Thank you".



Out and About 
This term our Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 children will be going Out and About. We are looking
forward to lots of adventures throughout the Autumn! Sessions will be shared with
you via Compass but please check the newsletter weekly to see if there are any
updates. 
Children should wear their PE kits for Out and About (PE T-shirt, school sweatshirt,
black or navy shorts/joggers/ leggings) and suitable trainers or wellies. Many thanks
for your support.

Tuesday 9th September am
Year 2 (2JM) 
Nettlecombe Farm
*Please note children need to wear wellies on the farm. If your child doesn’t have any,
please let us know so we can arrange for them to borrow some. 
Yazan, Felicity, Jason, Ronney, Leo, Chloe, Nova, Alfie, Owen, Eden, Ezra, Thomas and
Lyla T.

Tuesday 9th September pm
Year 4 (4KG)
The Needles Sweet Demonstration
Arthur, Tyler CK, Pippa, Harry D, Mia, Dèva-Mae, Jesse, Gracie-Mai, Harvey H, Noah,
Henry, Harry H, Jamie and Amelia-Lily. 

Wednesday 10th September am 
Year 3 (3AH)
River Yar Walk
George A, Ellis, Jasper, Francesca, Rudy, Evelyn, George F, Max, Rosie, Daniel, Vienna,
Rainie, Mollie and Bodhi. 

Wednesday 10th September pm
Year 1 (1CE)
Local Area Walk
Toby, Jaxon G, George, Jack, William, Noah, Tilly, Chikaima, Elysia, Flora and
Jaxon-Paul. 

Queensgate Out & About
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Best wishes,
 
 

Robin Chubb 
Acting Headteacher  

ChatRead
Play

Attendance
 

 Attendance figure will be shared next week.  Please remember that
attendance is very important and children should, where possible,

be in every day.
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And finally…

It was lovely to welcome back all the children and to see all of you again.  I have high
hopes for the school in the upcoming year and would request that you join in the
positive vibes as it really does make a difference.  I, and the rest of the Senior
Leadership team, are always around and contactable if there is a problem - please do
come to one of us rather than leaving negative comments on social media platforms.  We
are going for quite a push to try and encourage more children to come to Queensgate as,
due to the nationwide birth rate we, along with many other schools, are experiencing a
fall in numbers and social media is an important avenue for prospective parents to make
decisions about the school.  So please only add positive ones!  
On that note thank you to everyone that completed the parent surveys at the end of the
summer term.  100% said you would recommend Queensgate to another parent.

I will provide a list of dates in next week’s newsletter.

Dates for your diary
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